
February 26, 2025 

Dear Representative: 

The Biden administration gave us many bad appliance regulations, but worst of all may have 

been its last-minute crackdown on gas-fired instantaneous (tankless) water heaters. To undo this 

crackdown, Rep. Gary Palmer (R-AL) has introduced  H.J. Res. 20 – “Providing for 

congressional disapproval under chapter 8 of title 5, United States Code, of the rule submitted by 

the Department of Energy relating to ‘Energy Conservation Program: Energy Conservation 

Standards for Consumer Gas-fired Instantaneous Water Heaters’”. The undersigned organizations 

strongly urge all members to support it. 

Tankless water heaters provide hot water as needed and thus do not require a storage tank. 

Though less common than conventional tank storage water heaters, some consumers prefer them 

for their smaller size and generally lower operating costs. Unfortunately, the Biden Department 

of Energy (DOE) issued standards in December, 2024 for tankless water heaters that effectively 

outlaw them by making them prohibitively expensive. 

DOE itself estimated that its new standards would raise the cost of compliant water heaters by 

$231. This is bad enough but at least one outside estimate is nearly twice that amount. 

H.J.Res.20 would rescind this harmful rule and thus keep the tankless water heater option 

available and affordable for those homeowners who prefer it. 

It should be noted that some manufacturers of water heater types relatively unaffected by the rule 

had actively lobbied the Biden administration for these costly restrictions, and they now are 

lobbying against H.J. Res.20. However, it is not the proper role of federal regulators to pick 

winners and losers and hand an advantage to some manufacturers at the expense of others, 

especially when consumers pay the price in the form of reduced choices and potentially higher 

prices. 

For the above reasons, the undersigned organizations commend Rep. Palmer for introducing this 

important resolution and again urge members to vote for the interests of consumers and support 

H.J.Res.20. 

 

Sincerely, 

Ben Lieberman 

Senior Fellow 

Competitive Enterprise Institute 

 

Saulius “Saul” Anuzis 

President 

American Association of Senior Citizens 

 

Phil Kerpen 

President 

American Commitment 

Kristen Walker 

Policy Analyst 

American Consumer Institute 

 

Thomas Pyle 

President 

American Energy Alliance 

 

Hon. Jason Isaac 

CEO 

American Energy Institute 

https://rules.house.gov/bill/119/hj-res-20
https://www.regulations.gov/document/EERE-2017-BT-STD-0019-1455?utm_medium=email&utm


Benjamin Zycher 

Senior Fellow 

American Enterprise Institute (for 

identification purposes only) 

 

Faith Burns 

Energy Policy Fellow 

Americans for Prosperity 

 

David T. Stevenson 

Director, Center for Energy & Environment 

Caesar Rodney Institute 

 

Kristen A. Ullman 

President 

Eagle Forum 

 

Craig Richardson 

President 

Energy & Environment Legal Institute 

 

Mark Krebs 

Principal 

Gas Analytics & Advocacy Services 

 

Cameron Sholty 

Executive Director 

Heartland Impact 

 

James Taylor 

President 

The Heartland Institute 

 

Ryan Walker 

Executive Vice President 

Heritage Action for America 

 

 

 

 

 

Jon Sanders  

Director, Center for Food, Power, and Life 

John Locke Foundation 

 

Jason Hayes 

Director of Energy and Environmental 

Policy 

The Mackinac Center for Public Policy 

 

Dr. Steven J. Allen 

Senior Fellow 

National Legal and Policy Center  

 

Paul Gessing 

President 

Rio Grande Foundation 

 

Bette Grande 

President /CEO 

Roughrider Institute  

 

James L. Martin 

Founder/Chairman 

60 Plus Association 

 

David B. McGarry 

Research Director 

Taxpayers Protection Alliance 

 

Frank Lasee 

President 

Truth in Energy and Climate 

 

Kathleen Sgamma 

President 

Western Energy Alliance 

 

Becky Norton Dunlop 

Deputy Undersecretary of Interior (1987-

1988) 

*Affiliation is for identification purposes only. 

 

 

 


